American Township Trustees

	July 13,  2020

The American Township Trustees met in regular session with the following members present:    Paul Basinger, Lynn Mohler, and Larry Vandemark 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of June 29, 2020  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to approve the warrants as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  Roll call, all yes.

Privilege of the floor was granted to Ron Painter and Heather Guth of the Laurel Oaks Subdivision Park Committee and are trying to raise money for the park in Laurel Oaks and would like to have a golfcart parade within the subdivision and are requesting the township to allow this. 

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to allow the Laurel Oaks Subdivision to have a golfcart parade on township streets on July 30th at 6 pm. Roll call, all yes. 

Privilege of the floor was granted to Dareck Younkman who is the lawyer for the current Wendys Owner at 2339 Elida Road. He is back again from attending last month’s meeting and wanted to know what can be done on the back of Wendy’s property where some of it is within the townships right of way. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to allow an encroachment licensing agreement between American Township and FX Net Lease Holdings, LLC. Roll call, all yes. 

The Fiscal Officer presented Cash Reconciliation, Appropriation Status, Revenue Status, and Cash Summary By Fund reports for the month of June.  Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Vandemark to accept the reports as presented.  Roll call, all yes. 

The Fiscal Officer also reported on a CARES Act- Coronavirus Relief Fund Local Government Assistance Program money that was available to the township for specified use according to COVID-19 Requirements. By passing Resolution 07-13-2020, the township can apply for the Cares Act. 

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to pass Resolution 07-13-2020. Roll call, all yes. 

Road Superintendent Holmes stated that Issue 1 paving list must be turned in by the beginning of August and we have 2.5 miles that Scott would like use within the Sherwood Subdivision. The Trustees agreed with him and he will take care of it. 

Code Enforcer Brickner gave an update of a citation at 1009 Warren St. where a tenant left and the homeowner would like forgiveness of a $75 bill. The Trustees do not feel the fine should be rescinded so it will stay as is. He also stated a conditional use was turned down at Makley Dr. owned by the Feltz Family and now they are wishing to rezone instead.  Mr. Brickner would like to send this to regional planning for them to look at and let them decided if rezoning is a possibility. The Trustees agree with Mr. Brickner.

The regular meeting was recessed for the purpose of holding a budget hearing.  

The Fiscal Officer presented the budget projection for 20201 in the amount of $7,124,400.  Without further questions, the public hearing was closed.

The regular meeting was resumed.

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Basinger to approve the 2021 projected budget as presented by the fiscal officer.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to adjourn.  Roll call, all yes.

Sincerely,

Brady Overholt,  Fiscal Officer                                     Lynn Mohler,  Chairman

